Dear Class 3,

Welcome back to school!

We have missed you very much and look forward to a new school year with you all. This year will be very different to other years. We have had to move out of Class 3 but are really lucky to have the new hall as our classroom. A lot of our Class rules will stay the same although there will be some new rules we will have to put in place for the foreseeable future. Washing our hands a lot and keep our distance from others is the most obvious — other new rules will be explained to you fully. Despite these changes, our intention is to make this year an exciting year of learning for you. Our aim is to keep you safe from the Corona Virus, but we promise you that we will make learning fun and enjoyable.

We know that you have not been in school for over five months and that is a really long time to be away from school. We don't want you to worry about coming back to school we are here to help you settle back in to school life.

Having a specific place in your own classroom will allow you to keep all your belongings with you. We will eat dinner in the classroom everyone will be on a packed lunch. You must not share your packed lunch or touch other people's food. The tables will be washed down before and after your lunch.

You will find that you have to sanitise your hands a lot throughout the day, don't worry about this your teachers will remind you. You will need to sanitise when you when you come into school, after breaks and before and after lunch.

We have our own playground space for our break times but must ensure we try very hard to socially distance from other children. All the adults will help you do this, one of the ways we will do this is by having PE and exercise sessions during our breaks. It is very important that you wear your trainers for school at the moment so that you can join in the exercises safely. Sometimes your teachers may want to do a PE activity that requires you to wear more sporting clothes like a tracksuit. If this is the case they will tell you in advance and a text will be sent home to your parents to let them know as well.

Our class have specific toilets that they must use, these are labelled. Always make sure that you wash your hands after going to the toilet. Mr Walley our Caretaker is coming back each lunch time to give the toilets and extra clean during the day.

In the term weeks you will find that we do more Maths and English than we normally do. We are going to work with you to ensure that you have a good understanding and there are no gaps in your knowledge.

Important information

- Homework
 - o MyMaths will go live online on Friday after school and will be due the Friday after.

Information for parents

All the staff have worked very hard over the summer planning to ensure all our children will receive a high quality education within the constraints that COVID presents. As always our aim to teach an ambitious and broad curriculum, but we will make use of the existing flexibilities as outlined by GOV.Uk to ensure that we create time to cover the most important missed content. Our aim as per the guidance is to return to our normal curriculum in all subjects by summer 2021.

Over the coming weeks we will assess and review the children so that teaching time can be prioritised to address any gaps in pupil knowledge. We will prioritise Maths, English, Science PHSE and RE in the first instance, although we intend to also encompass art and music within the curriculum.

At this stage PE will be addressed during breaks / lunch – we have evaluated the PE curriculum and picked out the elements that we can safely deliver. The New Hall is currently a classroom so all PE will take place outside. Children must wear trainers to school so that they can participate in the daily exercise. If we feel that the children need to come in a tracksuit to complete a PE activity we will let you know in advance via text.

There are some limitations in terms of what we can deliver and how we can deliver the curriculum. For example: - with music, dance and drama, there is an additional risk of infection. Our intention as and when we cover these is to put additional mitigations in place such as: extended social distancing, small groups and to follow the latest guidance. We are on a steep learning curve and we are sure that we will have to constantly evaluate and review how we deliver the curriculum in school and that changes will be made along the way. Over the coming weeks and months we will continue to encompass more subjects within the curriculum once we know that we have addressed any key learning gaps within literacy and numeracy.

We are very aware that children have had very different home learning experiences, depending on the family circumstances. For Key Worker parents and parents that have had to juggle working from home with home schooling it has been very challenging. We have had parents contacting us worried that they haven't had the time to home school as effectively as they would have liked, whilst other parents have explained that they have been in a position where they could give high levels of support to home schooling. We want to reassure you all that we will support and ensure that key learning gaps are addressed where appropriate and we will also ensure that we stretch and challenge where appropriate too.

Numeracy

The focus will be on:-

- Number and place value
- Addition and subtraction
- Multiplication and division facts
- Fractions, decimals and percentages
- Mental maths
- Times tables
- Arithmetic

Literacy

- Comprehension
- Vocabulary development
- Reading
- Spelling

Science

Our topics this term will be 'Out of this World' Solar Systems, Day and Night and Electric Circuits.

PHSE

We will be focusing on emotional health and well-being as we settle the children back into school life.

The topics we will cover this term are:

- Friendship
- Relationships
- Feelings

RE and Worship

Currently the COVID guidelines don't allow for gatherings of larger groups such as for assemblies and collective worship. Fr Martin intends to send pre-recorded worships through to school each week so that these can be shared with the children in their zones via the interactive T.V's. All other worship will take place in the classrooms. Unfortunately, there will not be class assemblies at this stage; this will be reviewed in line with guidance.

In R.E. we will be covering how and why Christians use the Bible.

Homework

Home work will resume as normal.

We know that it will take time to settle into the 'new norm' but we really need to ensure that we implement structure and routine in terms of school and expectations. We really need you to support us with this, as that partnership with you is vital as we need to be consistent and united in our expectations. Therefore we ask you to encourage your children to undertake and complete homework tasks in order to promote:

- Good attitude to work
- Self-esteem and a sense of achievement
- Improved standards of performance

We value the support you give to your children through discussion of their homework, and would especially ask you to ensure that your child has the time and environment in which to work undisturbed. We ask that you ensure that your child completes their homework each week.

However, should there an extenuating circumstance and your child has been unable to complete the homework on time, please send in a short note explaining the reason.

Within Class 3 I always enjoyed homework to be looked at sooner rather than later. This gives pupils the opportunity to 'go through' problems or misconceptions with me before the Friday hand-in deadline.

Class	Maximum Time per day spent on homework	Daily homework	Weekly tasks (Please note with IDL and tables you don't have to do it all in one go – you can spread out over the week.)		Homework Given out	Homework due in	Other
	35 – 45 mins per night	10 mins reading each	My Maths	20 mins	Friday	Friday	Throughout the year the children will also have:- • Presentation projects on Science and Maths Topics • For Year 6 additional Homework will be sent linked to SATs preparation and also to prepare them for the demands of High school
		night (Independent readers at least 3 times a week)	Times tables	20 mins 30 mins	Friday morning test Friday		
			Literacy	30 mins			

Reading books are available to be signed out from our Class 3 library but personally owned/handled books are encouraged during this period.

If there are any worries or questions please do not hesitate to contact myself either in person or through the school office.

Thankyou in advance for your co-operation and I look forward to a successful and enjoyable year in Class 3

Kind regards

Mr Goostry